Long Distance Committee Meeting Notes

Date:  Sunday, December 5th, 2010, 2010, 7:30 PM EDT

Attendance:  
Present:  Heather Hagadorn (chair), Lynn Hazlewood (OW-Ex-O), Mark Gill, Robert Zeitner, Bruce Hopson, Bob Bruce, Jennie Quill, Donn Livoni, Dick Sidner, Neil Brophy, Tom Spence, Karen Reeder, Susan Kirk, Jill Wright, Ali Hall, Greta Van Meeteren, Dave Diehl  

Absent:  Ann Svenson, Bekah Olsen, 
1.  Introduction of new members
Dick Sidner, Neil Brophy, and Greta Van Meeteren spoke a bit about themselves and expertise. 
2.  Monthly Conference Calls:  It was decided to keep the calls on Sunday and alternate one month at 8:00 PM eastern time and 6:00 PM eastern time. 

3.  Committee Plans:


a. All-Americans:  Tom has been working on the men, Jenny the women and Robert the relays.  Greta volunteered and will be added to this sub-committee.   

b. Manual and Guidelines:   Neil and Dick will be added to this sub-committee.

c. Rules and Legislation.  Bob indicated there is still work to be done.  Jennie, Bruce, Lynn and Tom are on this subcommittee.  

4.  Heather said that there needs to be someone to look at the long distance website at USMS and check for inconsistencies.  Karen and Dick volunteered to do this along with Heather.  Errors/corrections/updates will be consolidated and forwarded to Lynn H. and Jim Matysek. 
5.  Currently there is not a Vice Chairman on this committee.  Please e-mail Heather is you are interested in being vice chairman. 
6.  There is a new open water clinic subcommittee (part of the OW committee).  They will conduct one day clinics with classroom, pool and open water (weather permitting) training, including video taping.  Steve Munatones and Jerry Rodriguez will be running these clinics.  Dick Sidner volunteered to be on this subcommittee; Lynn H will add him to the subcommittee as the LDC representative.
7. Committee Calendar:  Someone is needed to help keep the long distance committee on track with its administrative deadlines.  Heather volunteered Bekah for this task.   

8.  The “Increase Attendance and Safe and Memorable Experience Subcommittee will help review the USMS Safety Guidelines which the open water committee is working on and overview/assist the USMS National Championship race directors with safety of their events.  

9.  Mark Gill said the USMS is going to host a National Open Water Safety Conference, tentatively scheduled for March.  It is USMS’s goal to lead the way in the organization of safe open water events.  

10.  Next Call:  January 23rd, 2011.  Time 6:00 PM Eastern/3:00 PM Pacific.  










